LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Would you like to be a Parish Councillor?
Electors will be heading to polling stations on Thursday 7 May 2015 to vote in the elections for the UK Parliament and District Council. There will also be Parish Council elections (if contested). If there are more candidates nominated than the number of seats available on the council then there will be a Parish Council election, and residents in the parish will be able to vote for their preferred candidate or candidates. 
If you are interested in standing as a candidate you must meet certain criteria. You will also need to complete a nomination paper which is signed by two electors from the parish. Nomination papers are available from the Electoral Services Team at North Norfolk District Council.  The completed nominations must be delivered by hand to the council offices, during normal office hours, from Monday 23rd March 2015 and no later than 4pm on Thursday 9th April.  If you would like to consider standing as a Parish Councillor please contact the Clerk or the Elections team at NNDC (Tel: 01263 516046 
or Tel: 01263 516317  Email: elections@north-norfolk.gov.uk)
Broadband Cabinet on Bakers Arms Green
BT Openreach are due to place a Superfast Broadband cabinet on Baker’s Arms Green in mid March.  This will mean that residents will be able to upgrade their broadband package to superfast fibre broadband if they wish to.  

Defibrillator outside Throwers

Villagers may have noticed a box on the wall outside Throwers.  This is a defibrillator, which can be used if a person suffers from cardiac arrest.  Following a Cardiac Arrest the chance of survival decreases by 23% per minute. It is therefore very important medical treatment starts as soon as possible. The UK Resuscitation Council suggests a defibrillator should be available wherever medical treatment is more than 5 minutes away.  The East of England Co-operative Society have donated the defibrillator to Ludham.  The defibrillator has a code to access it.  If a person suffers a cardiac arrest and the emergency services are called on 999, the operator will give the user the code to access the cabinet, and will talk the person through how to use the defibrillator
Parish Council meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Church Room. The agenda is published on the noticeboards at Bakers Arms Green and Johnson Street before the meeting. During the meeting, there is an opportunity for the public to comment on planning applications or any other items they wish to bring to the notice of the Council. Meetings are open to the public and you are most welcome to attend.
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 7th April 2015 in the Church Rooms at 7.30pm
Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

